Rotary Club of Grass Valley South


Board Meeting Minutes – Thursday Feb 17, 2022
5:15 PM Byers Enterprises Conference Room

Attendance: Melissa Collins, Norma Moore, David Jones, Susan Drown,
Carol Scofield, Ed Scofield, Maudie Walker

1. Treasurers Report: Susan Drown:  Susan passed out a financial Summary outlining the club’s current and projected financial status for this fiscal year. Copies attached

2. Committee Updates: Norma reported for Kyle: The joint Music Contest will be on March 26 The speech contest at the club level will be on March 21st, if enough students have applied, the joint contest will be on April 15. At the United Methodist Church.

3. Budget/District Grant Status: 
	Carol presented the request of the Nevada City Rotary Club for our club to partner on an additional District Grant for Bright Futures. Discussion resulted in the Board deciding that our current budget did not support joining in the Grant. Carol will let Robin Milam know of the decision.
	The Alta Sierra School Garden Grant will be submitted on Friday Feb 18. We should get approval and funding in the next few weeks
Carol updated the list of items for the garden to include the greenhouse, garden supplies, soil, shelving and ongoing Club support for the project.

4. By-Laws Update: Revision of the Club By-Laws and Club Constitution was passed by the members at the last meeting. All members were sent the revised documents.

5. Membership Update:  Letters of Resignation have been received from Richard “Dick” Norquist and Leona Eslinger. Resignations were acknowledged and approved.
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6. Back to In Person Meeting Discussion:  Discussion regarding meeting in person resulted in a unanimous agreement that it is definitely time to meet in person, it was also agreed that we will continue to provide zoom access.
 
The idea was also brought up to entertain the idea of going back to the Courtyard Suites for our permanent meeting place. Discussion focused on getting back to a permanent meeting place and realizing that currently it will be difficult if not impossible to find a caterer to provide breakfast for a nominal fee. We were lucky to have the option of using the large space at Litton building during Covid and being able to “spread out”, however, meeting at Courtyard would provide an ongoing location downtown. It was agreed to inquire about the cost of going back to the Courtyard Suites and to present it to the club for a vote. 

Upcoming dates:
· March 8 – DG Anita meets with current prez’s and PE 4:00 PM (they will let us know where)
· March 27 Community Awards (District still working on details)
· April 20 – Foundation Dinner
· Apr 28 – May 1 District Conference – Tahoe (Harrah’s)
· May 7 – Area Social – The Curious Forge (Details to follow)



Respectfully submitted:

Susan Drown, Secretary


 
